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M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, June 15, 2013
PLACE:
Ho`opono Auditorium 
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Chris Akamine, Dane Alani Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Clyde Ota and Don Patterson
Excused – Lyn Pasak
2. Members:  David Cameron, Ted Chinn, Clifford Chong, Ron Flormata, Walter Ishikawa, Byron Jitchaku, Kenny Johnson, Roxane Kaneshiro-Sasaki, Todd Lavigne, Jerry Lonergan, Lynn Misaki, Doug Moises, Tom Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Norm Ota, Jeff Segawa, Virgil Stinnett Brian Tamashiro, Myles Tamashiro, Kristen Tristan, Filo Tu, and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  SBA Lea Grupen, Business Manager Kat Fujimoto, BEP Trainer Kyle Laconsay and MJ Andres
4. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada, Rhani Naki, Evelyn Racpan, Joaquin Luna, Stacie Phasouk, and Gail Sakamoto.
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Kyle called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.  At this time, Chair Kyle asked if everyone turned in their ballots.

TRADE & PRODUCTS SHOW:
Chair Kyle announced that the committee invited some suppliers with product samples for vendors possibly looking for new products and opened the floor for the suppliers to introduce themselves.  Suppliers present at the meeting were Aloha Gourmet, Sushi Chef, Coca-Cola, Pint Size Hawaii, Pepsico, Nestle Professional Beverages, and Hansen.
Chair Kyle dismissed the vendors to participate in the trade and product show and announced that the meeting will reconvene at 10:00 a.m.  SBA Lea announced that Island Skills Gathering is available in the conference room for anyone interested.

RECONVENE:

The Regular Meeting reconvened at 10:27 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Following the reading of the minutes of the Regular Meeting held January 26, 2013, Chair Kyle asked if there were any changes to the minutes.  Filo suggested that the titles and names of the consumer groups being represented by the mainland guests should be noted.  Clyde noted that Virgil is not on the committee and that Dane should be listed as on the committee.  There being no further corrections, Dane moved to accept the minutes with corrections as noted.  The motion was seconded by Steve and passed unanimously by voice vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Sub-Committee Reports:
a. Budget:  Ivy reported that the sub-committee had approved the benefits and moved that for 2014 Benefits that each vendor receives $4,000 for medical, $4,000 for retirement and a one-time $2,000 medical supplement, for a total of $10,000 each.  The motion was seconded by Dane and passed unanimously by voice vote.
2. Program Report:

a. RSRA Balance:  SBA Lea reported the balance of the revolving account as of June 12, 2013 was $1,104,274.87.

b. ​BEP Graduation:  SBA Lea reported that we recently had a graduation for four trainees in the BEP training program and thanked BEP Trainer Kyle and all the vendors who were involved and helped to put the training manual together, took the students in to allow them to shadow and learn from them, and donated refreshments and attended the graduation.
c. Personnel:  SBA Lea announced Kat Fujimoto as the new Business Manager.  BM Kat thanked the staff and vendors for all their support and looks forward to building a closer working relationship that’s mutually beneficial and to continue moving the program in the direction we all feel it should be going.

SBA Lea also announced that Andrew “Bruce” Nitta will be starting as the new Vending Facilities Specialist on July 9, 2013.
She also announced that we should be recruiting for Kat’s former VFS position and will keep the committee informed.
d. City & County Vending Machine Income:  Firstly, DAG Lori wanted to acknowledge Ivy, Norma, Stan for attending the City Council meeting to approve the settlement amount.  DAG Lori reported they have the final draft of the court motion to approve the settlement.  As soon as the court approves it, the $285, 000 check will be issued, of which $100,000 will go to Attorney Stan Levine for attorney fees.  She also thanked and acknowledged Filo for attending the court hearing in support of the settlement agreement and thanked all the plaintiffs who were very instrumental in moving this forward.
e. Bowfin:  DAG Lori reported that we lost on appeal.  The 9th Circuit Court of Appeal said the Bowfin now has standing to sue, however, it doesn’t touch Judge Ezra’s order giving blind vendors priority and all of the other essential process that has to be followed, all in our favor.  She consulted Susan Kern for her expertise to appeal the 9th Circuit.
The members recognized and applauded DAG Lori for her work.
DAG Lori also reported that Mike Lilly attempted to collect $50,000 in attorney fees claiming he won on appeal.  Following a memo she submitted, with the expertise of Susan Kern, the judge denied claim and no attorney fees were paid.
She suspects there will be more court dates and will keep the committee apprised.  For now, the respective vendors will continue to receive proceeds as stated in prior agreement.
NEXT MEETING:
To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Joel moved to adjourn the meeting, Ivy seconded and Chair Kyle adjourned the meeting at 11:00 a.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section
